CARMODY & TORRANCE LLP

Attorneys at Law

195 Church Street Post Office Box 1950 New Haven, Connecticut 06509-1950

Telephone: 203 777-5501 Facsimile: 203 784-3199

afitzgerald@carmodylaw.com

Anthony M. Fitzgerald

By E-mail and First Class Mail

September 19, 2007

Chairman Daniel Caruso Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Petition No. 754

EMF Best Management Practices

Dear Judge Caruso,

This proceeding was initiated in January, 2006, after the Council received a detailed report and recommendations from its consultant, Gradient Corp., with respect to the revision of the Council's EMF Best Management Practices ("BMP"). Thereafter, the Council published multiple drafts for comment, and conducted several days of public hearings, continuing into 2007. Then, on February of 2007, The Connecticut Light and Power Company ("CL&P") and The United Illuminating Company ("UI") (collectively, "The Companies"), together with The Connecticut Department of Health, submitted a joint proposal for the revised BMP. Additional hearings and rounds of comments ensued. More recently, in May of 2007, the Council solicited public comment on two alternate drafts of the revised BMP, one of which was based on the joint proposal of the Companies and CTDPH. Comments on these drafts were submitted in June, 2007. These drafts and comments were then referred to a subcommittee of the Council for its review and recommendation.

As far as I know, there has been no indication as to when the subcommittee intends to report to the Council, or when the Council will adopt the new BMP.

CL&P is in the process of identifying routes for, and designing, several transmission projects. Naturally, it intends to apply EMF Best Management Practices in this work. However, CL&P is hindered in doing so by the lack of guidance from the

CARMODY & TORRANCE LLP

Chairman Daniel Caruso Connecticut Siting Council September 19, 2007 Page 2

Council as to what BMP it should be following. Accordingly, I write to urge the Council to complete its work on the revised BMP. Of course, if the Council finds that it requires any further information from CL&P in order to do so, CL&P will be very pleased to provide it.

Very truly yours,

nthony M. Fitzger

Counsel for The Connecticut Light & Power

Company

cc (by e-mail): Service List

Date: September 19, 2007

Petition No. 754 Page 1 of 2

LIST OF PARTIES AND INTERVENORS SERVICE LIST

	Status Holder	Representative
Status Granted	(name, address, & phone number)	(name, address, & phone number)
PARTY (approved 01/25/06)	The Connecticut Light and Power Company	Robert E. Carberry Manager, Transmission Siting & Permitting Northeast Utilities Service Company P.O. Box 270 Hartford, CT 06141-0270 (860) 665-6774 carbere@nu.com Elizabeth A. Maldonado, Esq. Associate General Counsel Legal Department Northeast Utilities Service Company 107 Selden Street Berlin, CT 06037 (860) 665-5664 (860) 665-5504 fax maldoea@nu.com Anthony M. Fitzgerald, Esq. Robert S. Golden, Jr., Esq. Carmody & Torrance LLP 195 Church Street
		P.O. Box 1950 New Haven, CT 06509-1950 afitzgerald@carmodylaw.com rgolden@carmodylaw.com
PARTY (approved 2/22/06)	The United Illuminating Company	Richard Reed Vice President Electric System The United Illuminating Company 801 Bridgeport Avenue Shelton, CT 06484 Rich.reed@uinet.com Kathleen M. Stanley Director Environmental, Safety & Real Estate The United Illuminating Company 801 Bridgeport Avenue Shelton, CT 06484 Kathleen.shanley@uinet.com

	Status Holder	Representative
Status Granted	(name, address, & phone number)	(name, address, & phone number)
	The United Illuminating Company Continued	Linda L. Randell, Esq. Bruce L. McDermott, Esq. Wiggin and Dana LLP One Century Tower New Haven, CT 06508 lrandell@wiggin.com bmcdermott@wiggin.com (203) 498-4340 (203) 782-2889 fax
Party (approved 02/22/06)	Richard Blumenthal Attorney General for the State of Connecticut	Michael C. Wertheimer Assistant Attorney General Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051 Michael.wertheimer@po.state.ct.us (860) 827-2620 (860) 827-2893 fax
Intervenor (approved 12/12/06)	Commissioner of the Department of Public Health	J. Robert Galvin, M.D., M.P.H. Commissioner of the Department of Public Health 410 Capitol Ave., MS#13CMN Hartford, CT 06106 Henry A. Salton Assistant Attorney General P.O. Box 120 Hartford, CT 06141-0120 (860) 808-5210 (860) 808-5385 fax Henry.Salton@po.state.ct.us